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On Friday 13th October HFNC held their Senior 
Presentation evening for 2023 at Holbrook 
Sporting Complex, over 160 players, committee, 
life members, sponsors and supporters attended. 
It was a fantastic way to end the 2023 Season and 
celebrate the year that’s been. Thank you to all 
those who have contributed to our club during 
2023! 
Football Club Awards: 
W A O’Cock 1st Grade Award - Matt Sharp  
Ian Birch 2nd Grade Award - Ross Wettenhall  
Greg Ginger Most Courageous 2nd Grade  
                    - Bailey Churchill & Ethan Moore  
Ron Blabey Clubman Award - Matt Toll  
 

1st Grade: Ross Murdoch B&F - Raven Jollife  
Runner-up - Logan Hamilton  
Most Consistent- Jayden Hucker  
Most Courageous - Andy Wettenhall  
Coach’s Award - Mathew Bender  
Most League Votes - Raven Jollife  
Peter & Frank Wornes Rising Star - Jayden Hucker  
 

2nd Grade: Peter Ross B&F - Hayden Smith 
Runner-up - A J Bender  
Most Consistent - Flynn Cook  
Most Improved - Lewis Bowan  
Coach’s Award - Jett Liddell  
Most League Votes - Hayden Smith 
 

Netball Club Awards: 
Jenny McLaurin Award - Chloe Hamblin  
Senior Club Person - Tayla Byrne  
 

A Grade: B&F - Claire Marriot  
Runner-up - Georgia Keogh  
Coach’s Award - Tayla Byrne  
 

B Grade: B&F - Gabby Robinson & Georgia Jones  
Runner-up - Laura Skipworth  
Coach’s Award - Georgia Papworth  
 

C Grade:  B&F - Ebony Davis  
Runner-up - Georgia Booth  
Coach’s Award - Tayla Schirmer  
 

C Reserve:  B&F - Ruby Austin  
Runner–up - Claire Young  
Coach’s Award - Georgia Fay  
Most Improved - Chelsea Cronin 

Life Membership: 
Holbrook Australian Rules Football Club Life 
Membership was awarded to David Lieschke by 
Club President Anthony Churchill.  
David and Lieschke Motors have been a valued 
sponsor of Holbrook Football Netball Club for 40 
years!! Congratulations David and thank you for 
your ongoing support.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Anthony Churchill, Maricar Lieschke, Gordon 

Mackinlay, David Lieschke and Robbie Mackinlay. 
 

Holbrook Australian Rules Football Club Life 
Membership was awarded to Debbie Mills for her 
years of dedicated service to the club.  
Deb performs numerous roles for the club 
including head trainer, registrar, uniforms, jumper 
number allocation and jumper ordering, lost 
property, weekly washing and Tuesday night soup! 
Congratulations Deb and thank you for everything 
you do.   

Anthony Churchill, Peter Wornes, Debbie Mills, 
Russell Ross and Matt Sharp.  

HOLBROOK FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB SENIOR PRESENTATION 2023 
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 10 November 2023 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $ 20.00 No charge 

1/8 page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

3/8 page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page (check for 

availability) 
$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page (check for 

availability) 
$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

1/8 page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified 1/16 page landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

1/8 page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

3/8 page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape 
W 178mm x H 

129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait 
W 178mm x H 

265mm 
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SHIBORI WORKSHOP 
The Get Online Week 
workshop, at Holbrook 
Library was most 
enjoyable and 
worthwhile.  
With the help of online 
resources, participants 
learnt the art of Shibori, 
a Japanese dyeing technique.  
A fantastic group attended and left with their 
very own, beautifully created, Shibori designs. 

drum MUSTER 
drumMUSTER is the National program that has 
been set up for the collection and recycling of 
cleaned eligible non-returnable crop production 
and on-farm animal health chemical containers 
and provides chemical users with a defined route 
to safely dispose of used chemical containers.  
drumMUSTER is the single biggest environmental 
program ever undertaken jointly by farmers, 
chemical users, Local Government and the crop 
production and animal health industries. 
drumMUSTER’s belief is that the responsible use 
of chemicals, and waste management initiatives 
means a cleaner environment for the community 
as a whole and adds to Australia’s clean and 
green image.  
Annually, Council conducts drumMUSTER 
collections across the shire to enable chemical 
container and hazardous material collections. 
 

2023 drumMuster Collections  
• Culcairn and Holbrook   
    - 8.00am—2.30pm Thursday 2 November 2023 
Bookings are essential: Ph 02 6036 0100, with the 
number of containers you wish to return. 

ROTARY FOCUSES ON PRIDE OF 
WORKMANSHIP 

The Rotary Club of Holbrook is seeking 
applications for its Pride of Workmanship awards 
that will be presented on Australia Day 2024.  
“We ask local businesses and organisations to 
nominate an employee or volunteer that is an 
asset to their organisation,” Rick Bull said. 
They may show qualities such as a strong work 
ethic and work practice, have good leadership 
skills, the ability to be an excellent team member, 
and deliver a high standard of service. 
Employers or members of the public are welcome 
to submit nomination forms: by the closing date 
of Friday 17th November 2023. 
For further information contact Rick Bull (ph) 0407 
401 343 or Jenny Kane (ph) 0428 433 110.    

FREE ONLINE ACCESS TO LOCAL 
NEWSPAPERS 

Read the Border Mail 
newspaper online for free! 
If you are a member of any 
one of our Greater Hume 
Council libraries you can read 
the Border Mail, online, at no 
cost to you.  
Riverina Regional Library (RRL) 
is trialing an upgrade to our 
Newsbank subscription where 
you will now see each page of today’s newspaper 
(rather than text only).  
Go to www.rrl.nsw.gov.au/newspapers/.  
You can also read The Daily Advertiser and many 
more news sources.  If not a library member, it is 
so easy to join. You can do this online at 
www.rrl.nsw.gov.au  or call in to your library. 

http://www.rrl.nsw.gov.au/newspapers/
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HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Get ready to wrangle your wardrobe and round 
up your herd together for 7th December , 2023 for 
the Holbrook Beef Producer Dinner. 
Our distinguished guest speaker, Professor Alison 
Van Eenennaam, a leading expert in Animal 
Genomics and Biotechnology from the University 
of California, Davis, will share her insights and 
advancements in our field. 
Tickets will be available for purchase in the 
upcoming weeks so keep an eye out on our social 
media and local community pages for when these 
go live. Any questions, get in touch with Jess 
Armstrong at the Holbrook Landcare office ( 02 
6036 3181). 
Update on Refreshing Rivers - Upper Billabong  
in the past few months we have been preparing 
for the delivery of actions indicated in the 
Waterway Management Plan. The main priorities 
for the next 12 months are:   
• Southern Pygmy Perch population survey to 

see how they are faring 
• Implementing refuge pool protection in the 

Southern Pygmy Perch streams  
• Helping landholders with Natural Capital 

Profiles  
• Continuing to help farmers plan and 

implement works on waterways  
The idea of a Natural Capital Profile is to help 
farmers navigate this new world of environmental 
market opportunities & understand their baseline 
assets, including the waterways and their 
condition. It will help with recognising the work 
that has been done already, give some basic 
statistics on vegetation and environmental 
practice, and identify potential actions. These 
things can help with your own farm reporting and 
baselining that is increasingly coming down the 
supply chains at you.   
Our pilot program identified the needs and wants 
of farmers and Refreshing Rivers is giving us the 
tools to continue with these profiles. We are also 
always working on leveraging funds to help 
implement actions where we can. Interested? – 
ring Kylie 0418 198 522 to get on the list.  
We will be running a Great Southern Bioblitz 
weekend focused on our waterways 24-27 
November – stay tuned for how to get involved. 
What’s the Great Southern Bioblitz?  
Go to  https://www.greatsouthernbioblitz.org/. 

  

 

 

 

MELBOURNE CUP  
BRUNCH & LUNCH 

Tuesday 7th November  
Brunch 9am - 11am   

Lunch 12pm - 2.30pm 
Grazing platters to share available from 2pm 

Sweeps, Bar Specials and Tipping Comp, 
All your Melbourne Cup needs sorted. 

Contact Club for bookings and enquiries. 
 

TWILIGHT BAREFOOT BOWLS 
Commencing Wednesday 
01/11/23 for 4 weeks at 

6.00pm.  Teams of 4.   
To register call Gavin 0427 362 250  

or call in to Club. 
 

RESTAURANT  
Now open 7 nights from 5.30pm 

Open for lunch - Wednesday to Sunday 
Lunchtime Carvery Specials.  

 

PIZZA BAR  
Open Friday & Saturday nights. 

 

RAFFLES 
Friday Night @ 7.30pm 

Sunday @ 1.00pm 
 

COURTESY BUS  
Available Friday Nights 

Pick up - 6pm & 6.30pm 
Drop off - 8.30pm & 9.15pm 

 

Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

https://www.greatsouthernbioblitz.org/
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PROBUS 
October is a time to celebrate Probus and Henty/
Culcairn Probus Club had invited Albury Hume 
Club, Wagga Wagga Murrumbidgee Club, and 
Holbrook Probus Clubs to join them.  
Rhonda Warmsley, Murrumbidgee Club, told of 
how they have coffee at various clubs and shops, 
have a bowling group and book club, and meet at 
the Wagga Wagga Botanical Gardens for lunch 
and guest speakers. Members walk around the 
Botanical Gardens and have visited the R.A.F 
museum and are planning a visit to Gore Hill for a 
picnic lunch. 
Judi Garvi from Albury Hume Probus told how 
members travelled both ways by XPT to meet 
with the Henty/Culcairn Probus Club for lunch at 
the Culcairn Hotel recently and enjoyed their 
train trip. Hume Probus have a show and tell 
project, Secret Men’s Business Day and they 
meet for lunch at Commercial Club on club days 
or share lunches and morning teas at various 
venues.  
Cathy Jones, Holbrook Club, told how the Henty/
Culcairn visit was coinciding with golf and bowls 
days at Holbrook and still she came with 
representatives of her club. For outings, they 
have car pooled for three trips this year. They 
went to the cinema in Albury as part of  Probus 
30 year celebrations and to Corryong recently as 
part of their Club 20 year anniversary. 
Yvonne Booth told of Henty/Culcairn joining with 
“Wrap with Love” to make blankets to send 
world wide, with many needed in Australia in 
recent times. They send beanies to Seamen’s 
Mission in Sydney, with 60 beanies going each 
month by post bag. The trauma teddies are part 
of their game, and they have sent singlets and 
beanies to babies in Alice Springs. The most 
recent project is to send post cards in support of 
people in Ukraine. The address for supportive 
cards and messages is: Post Cards to the Front, 
Box 565, Williamstown 3156. These are then 
packaged and sent to offer support from 
Australia. 
Our guest speaker for the day was Bernard Clarke 
who was born in Hobart and grew up on a farm.  
He learned about agriculture and mechanics then 
worked in paper mills in Tasmania and Albury. He 
likes gardening and photography and walking in 
the bush. His early photography was of birds ,and 

in 15 years he has identified 148 species in the 
Henty area. 
In 2009 Bernard joined Henty Camera Club and 
has been president for much of the time since. 
In 2018 Henty’s Creative Gallery started after 
Graham Booth wanted a local creative centre 
with some of the work as display and some for 
sale. They are open on Friday and Saturdays  with 
hours of 10.00am to 2.00pm, all operated by 
volunteers.  
Bernard enjoys photographing insects  and fungi 
as well as scenery and birds. He showed a slide 
show of a trip to Western Australia that took six 
weeks but condensed to 10 minutes of beautiful 
photographs with lovely music playing in the 
background. He likes to involve his audience by 
having pictures that are part of a bigger image. 
Most interesting for us all. 
We had a lunch of fish and chips and salad, 
followed by slices, at beautifully decorated tables 
with blue and yellow flowers and blue serviettes. 
All were made with love and care, and we give 
thanks to all the helpers who made a lovely day 
for around 100 Probus members 
 

ANGLICAN NEWS 
The combined plant stall at the Opp Shop on 
Saturday 21st was a great success with a really 
good turnout. Many people enjoyed a lovely 
morning tea in the grounds, dining on the fine 
fare produced in the many kitchens of our 
volunteers. Many thanks go out to all the people 
who gave their time and effort to make it as good 
as it was.  
The Community Gardens need a special mention 
for all the effort which goes into producing the 
plants. There were a lot of private donations also 
and thanks for that. The Opp Shop was also 
popular and many thanks to all the people who 
continue to donate their goods. There are still 
lots of plants left for sale. Can we take this 
opportunity to ask you to only bring goods in 
good saleable condition? 
The preparations for Christmas are under way. 
We will be having Christmas Eve services at St. 
Paul’s at 9.30am for a usual Sunday communion 
service and St. Paul’s  at 7pm. This will be a 
family service held in the Church Hall.  
Cookardinia on Christmas Eve at 5pm. Christmas 
Day has a service at St. Mark’s Woomargama at 
8am and St. Paul’s at 9.30am. 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Greetings to the Holbrook 
Community, 
Pray This week we were 
blessed to welcome Father 
Jomer Calma to our school 
community. Students in Year 2
-6 joined Fr Jomer for mass on 
Wednesday to welcome him 
to our community and 
introduce themselves. 
Live Each October we 
participate in Socktober for 
Catholic Mission month and as 
such our student leaders have 
been organising and running 
some great fundraising 
initiatives.  
Crazy Sock Day is always a hit 
and this year we were 
fortunate to have some great 
prizes courtesy of Vicki and her 
team at Holbrook News and 
Gifts, and Stephen and Terese 
Lum and the team from the 

Holbrook Pharmacy. A huge thank you to those 
businesses for supporting a student-led initiative.  
Friday 27 October saw a staff vs students soccer 
game for Socktober! As it was also World 
Teacher’s Day we are hoping the students take it 
easy on us… 
Learn Rehearsals are well and truly underway for 
our end of year performances for the community 
and in school. If your organisation would be 
interested in having the children from St. Patrick’s 
perform for you please reach out to the school 
office. The staff and students love sharing the 
magic of Christmas with all in our community. 
Reminder: Transition to School Enrolments are 
due back. It isn't too late to come and experience 
the difference that is St. Patrick’s School.  
Our high staff to student ratio allows us to tailor 
each child's learning based on their point of need 
whether they need further support or extension. 
Experience the difference today. Ph 6036 2288 
May God’s Blessings be with you all, 
Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 

“Children have never been very good at listening to 
their elders, but they have never failed to imitate 

them.”  James Baldwin
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MEALS ON WHEELS NEWS 
Holbrook Meals on Wheels Service Inc. A.G.M.  
was held on Friday 27th October at the Holbrook 
Library meeting room.  President, Jenny Parer, 
welcomed the people in attendance and gave a 
comprehensive report of the past and coming 
year for services provided.  Milt Golenberg, 
Treasurer, reported a healthy year for the service 
with another good result, putting our service in 
good order for whatever the future may bring.   
Ian Harpley, life member, vice president and past 
president has resigned from the Board.  We have 
welcomed Heather Julian as a new member.  The 
balance of the Board were re-elected.  
Sharyn Bartels-Waller, Anne Keogh, Bob Langford 
along with Ken Hulme, were this year honoured 
on the NSW Meals on Wheels Honour Roll for 
their many, many years of service to Meals on 
Wheels. 
We are now collecting donations for our Annual 
Christmas Hamper Raffle. If you have items you 
could contribute, please drop them to our office 
in Albury Street or give us a call and we can collect 
items.  Proceeds from the raffle supports clients 
to attend our annual Christmas Party and assists 

us to supply our Christmas Jolly Bags to clients. 
Manager, Sue, reported on the year’s activities 
and thanked our volunteers and staff for their 
work supporting clients across the Greater Hume 
Council area. Sue also thanked our generous 
sponsors and supporters; Reckitt (Glen 20), 
Holbrook Bakery, Casella Winery, Tracey Swan 
and The Body Shop & Holbrook Paddock Eggs for 
their support throughout the year.  Thanks to 
these supporters, people who use our services 
receive a complete meal package and all those 
little extras for special occasions.  THANK YOU!!  
We are holding our Annual Christmas party on 
Thursday 7th December.  Mark your calendars!  
We are looking forward to a lovely 2 course meal 
at the R.S. Club and entertainment from St 
Patrick’s and Holbrook Public School children.  
We can support people using our service with a 
meal delivery, preparing a meal in their own 
home, social support and transport.  We also host 
Gentle Exercise programme twice weekly at the 
Knox Hall.  All welcome to come along. 
If you would like more information regarding our 
services, please call us on 02 6036 3677 or you 
can call My Aged Care directly on  1800 200 422. 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
New Concrete Playspaces: 
We are thrilled to 
announce that the 
construction of our new 
concrete playspaces is well 
underway. They will 
provide durable areas for 
children to play to 
promote social interaction 
and physical activity. This project would not have 
been possible without the generous support of 
our Parents and Citizens (P&C) Association.  We 
encourage all parents and community members 
to continue supporting the P&C's fundraising 
efforts throughout this term. 
School Excursions: Our students have some 
exciting excursions to look forward to this term. 
Our K-2 students will enjoy watching Possum 
Magic at the Wagga Civic Theatre, where they will 
be transported to a world of magic and delight as 
they follow the story of Hush, a possum who 
explores Australia to find the magic that can make 
her visible again. Through this experience, the 
young students will enhance their appreciation 
for theatre while learning about Australian 
landscapes and wildlife. 
Year 3 and 4 students will head to Borambola 
Sport and Recreation Centre to participate in 
various activities such as archery, kayaking, raft 
building, traditional Indigenous games and BMX 
bike riding. The students will learn the values of 
resilience, teamwork, sustainability and cultural 
understanding. 
Our Year 5 and 6 students will broaden their 
horizons and travel to Ballarat. They will visit 
Sovereign Hill to learn about Australia’s gold rush 
history and participate in various activities that 
bring history to life. 

We believe these excursions will provide valuable 
cultural and educational experiences that will stay 
with the students throughout their lives. They will 
expand their knowledge and understanding of 
different environments and cultures and gain 
communication, collaboration, critical thinking 
and independence skills. We look forward to 
seeing the smiles on their faces and the memories 
they will create. 
Colour Fun Run Event: Get ready for a burst of 
colour and fun! Miss Lavis and our Student 
Representative Council (SRC) are organising a 
Colour Fun Run for all students on Friday, 24 
November. This lively event promises to be a 
highlight of the term. Families are welcome to 
join us in this colourful and fun-filled event. Let’s 
make this a 
day to 
remember. 
Paint and Sip: 
If you haven’t 
booked your 
place for the 
P&C’s Paint 
and Sip, 
ensure you 
do. There are 
only 40 seats 
available. Visit the link to secure your spot. 
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/
secure/822311108062/false#/invitation 
Now taking enrolments for 2024: Our doors are 
open for Kindergarten 2024 enrolments. If you 
know of families with kindergarten-aged children, 
we ask you to share the information regarding 
enrolments and transition programs or direct 
them to the front office for a tour! https://
holbrook-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-
school/enrolment.html 

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/822311108062/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/822311108062/false#/invitation
https://holbrook-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
https://holbrook-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
https://holbrook-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
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HOLBROOK CHILDREN SERVICES 
We have had weekly visits from 
our lovely residents at the 
Harry Jarvis Wing. The program 
is designed to grow and 
develop intergenerational cross
-age relationships.  
This program is to help assist 
social isolation, increase 
belonging within our 
community, emotional well 
being and self esteem, not 
only for the adults but the 
children as well.  
The residents have been 
reading to the children, 
painting with them, singing 
along with tapping sticks, 
doing games with the 
parachute and much 
more.  
We look forward to 
visiting the Harry Jarvis 
Wing next week giving 
the opportunity for all 
the residents to be part 
of the program.  

HOLBROOK SPORTING COMPLEX SPORTS AWARDS 
Nominations are being called for the 2023 Holbrook Sporting Complex Sports Achievement Awards. 
This year we will see not only a junior and senior award, there will also be an award for outstanding 
volunteer/administrator as well as the Team of the Year. 
To be eligible for the Junior Sportsperson Award you must have been under 18 as of 1/01/2023. For all 
awards, your achievements must have taken place between 01/10/2022 to 30/09/2023. These awards 
are open to all people who call Holbrook home or play sport for a Holbrook Team. Winners will be 
announced at the Holbrook Australia Day ceremony on the 26/01/24, they will also be automatically 
entered into the GHSC Australia Day awards. 
Entries, giving an outline of their achievements, can be emailed to 
holbrooksportingcomplex@gmail.com. Entries must be received by 5pm 30/11/2023. 
These awards are a fantastic way to recognize our sporting champions and we encourage all sporting 
groups and individuals to nominate your champions. 

NH SPRAYING 
 

For all your broadacre spraying  

and spot spraying needs. 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 
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HOLBROOK LOCAL HEALTH ADVISORY 
COMMITTEE 

WHAT IS ADVANCE CARE PLANNING? 
An Advanced Care Plan records your wishes at a 
time when you may not be able to voice your 
care choices. It is an incredibly important 
document that eases the burden on family and 
health carers at a difficult time. 
Recording your choices. In NSW, there are two 
ways you can record your choices for future 
medical care: 

Appoint an enduring guardian 
Complete an Advance Care Directive 

1. Enduring guardian. When you appoint an 
enduring guardian, you are choosing a trusted 
relative or friend to manage your health care. The 
person you appoint becomes your substitute 
decision-maker if you are no longer able to make 
decisions. You may want to appoint one or more 
adults to this role. To do this, you need to 
complete the Advanced Care Plan form. 
Download an Advanced Care Plan Form on the 
NSW Trustee and Guardian website 
www.tag.nsw.gov.au Just click on the 
Guardianship tab. 
2. Advance Care Directive records your specific 
preferences for future health care. This includes 
treatments you would accept or refuse if you had 
a life-threatening illness or injury. This will only be 
used if you do not have the capacity to make 
decisions for yourself or to communicate your 
preferences. In NSW you do not need to use a 
specific form to record your choices for future 
medical care. If you choose, you can create an 
Advance Care Directive simply by writing down 
your preferences in a structured way, signing and 
dating it. However, the NSW government has 
created an Advanced Care Directive form that can 
make the process easier. You will find it on the 
NSW Health website www.health.nsw.gov.au  
Type Advanced Health Care Directive into the 
search bar to find a link to all the information you 
will need. If a person is no longer able to make or 
communicate their decisions, a family member or 
healthcare professional can document medical 
treatment preferences on a person’s behalf. Speak 
to Hospital staff if this is the case. 
Upload your documents to My Health Record and 
share copies of your documents with your 
enduring guardian, family, friends, carers and your 

doctors to ensure everyone knows what you want. 
Getting help. Contact our National Advance Care 
Planning Support ServiceTM on 1300 208 582 for 
more information and advice. We're available 9am 
– 5pm, Monday – Friday (AEST).Visit the webpage: 
https://www.advancecareplanning.org.au/create-
your-plan/create-your-plan-nsw. 
We have hard copies to provide to people in our 
community. If you would like a copy, please 
come to the Holbrook hospital and see one of our 
friendly admin team members. 
All you need to do is fill out this document and 
have a Dr sign off on this. You can book an 
appointment down at Vecare to have this 
discussion and have this document signed off. 
 

VOLUNTEER AT HOLBROOK HOSPITAL 
Times/Availability: We are very flexible and happy 
to work around any schedule, certain days per 
week etc. Call Holbrook MPS on 02 6052 2800 and 
ask to speak with Kayla.  

RS CLUB BOWLS 
Events ………. Down to the business end: 
Handicap Singles: Hibbo to play Atherton 
Tablelands, Wantagong Stead to play Esmae 
Philpot, Duckworth Jones def Spoke in the Wheel 
D. Spokes (not P Spokes)…….we fixed that 
typo!!!!,  Bull Wornes def Roscoe Smith  
Triples: Micklemayhem team (Meiklejohn) def 
Swan Lake team (Swan), Esmae team (Philpot) def 
Charlotte’s team Webb and Heather Feather team 
(C Heather) def Kui team (Ellwood)….. Mickle 
team to play Duck on the Pond Team (Montague), 
Esmae team Philpot to play Heather Feather team 
(Heather).  Consistency: Lucozade (T Lucas) to 
play P Gledhill (I luv Elders), Esmae Philpot def 
Roscoe Smith, Hibbo (Hibberson) to play the 
Golden Oldy John Goldsmith, Chris Heather 
feather to play P. Wantagong Stead. 
Odewahn Shield: 2nd Round. Tough conditions at 
The Rock where the team fought hard but fell 
short. 3rd Round Greens at home were magic 
thanks Rowan and Scott. A bit too slick for 
Culcairn a good win. Thanks also to Papa Ian 
Guiseppe for the pizzas. 
TWILIGHT BOWLS: 1st & 2nd Rounds results next 
issue. 
Thought of the week: Someone entered his 7th 
decade. Happy Birthday, Phil.   
And on sad note:  Vale Phil Hutchinson     
Good Bowling, Kui    
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1st Grade Award Winners:  
Jayden Hucker, Raven Jolliffe, Logan Hamilton, 
Matt Bender, Andy Wettenhall and Matt Sharp. 

A Grade Award Winners:  
Claire Marriot, Georgia Keogh and Tayla Byrne. 

AWARD WINNERS - FOOTBALL NETBALL 

PRESENTATIONS 

Random facts:  
Bees can be taught to play football. 

Eating garlic improves your body odour. 

TENNIS 
The tennis season is underway 
with good weather so far.  
Sect 2 team is having a good start 
being undefeated after 3 rounds 
and have the bye just gone.  
Sect 3A have had some pretty tough games 
against the top teams and have yet to put a win 
on the board.  
Annual subs are now due and these can be paid 
by EFT. The Wednesday hit-up continues from 
about 5.30pm for anyone interested in a hit. 
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

Gen Life Riverina 
Church meets every 
Sunday at 10am at 81A 
Albury St Holbrook, 
(opposite the Police 
Station) 

 
Come on down for a fellowship & a chat, 

coffee & morning tea. 
 

For any enquiries please contact  
Matt Bennetts on 0408 296 203 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T S  C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  
 

November 2023 
Wed 1 Barefoot Bowls commences @ 6.00pm 
Thu 2 Drum Muster 8am—2.30pm @ Holbrook 
 Landfill  
Fri 3 Swim Club Registration Night 5.30pm 
Sat 4 Holbrook Swimming Pool opens 
Sun 5 St Paul’s Anglican Church service 9.30am 
 Interchurch Council meeting 11.30am 
 Holbrook Public School’s Paint & Sip 2pm 
Mon 6 9am Community Garden helpers meet 
Tue 7 Melbourne Cup Day 
Wed 8 Holbrook Sporting Complex AGM 7.00pm 
Thu 9 Holbrook Landcare AGM 8.30am @ HLN 
 office 
 Holbrook Football Club AGM 7.00pm @ 
 clubrooms 
Fri 10 OMNI Group meet 10am @ RS Club 
 Marj Winnett Invitation Pairs Bowls 
Sat 11 Marj Winnett Invitation Pairs Bowls 
Sun 12 St Paul’s Anglican Church service 9.30am 
 Anglican Woomargama Service 11am 
Mon 13 9am Community Garden helpers meet 
Tue 14 Show Society meeting 6.30pm @ RS Club 
Fri 17 Nominations close for Rotary’s “Pride of 
 Workmanship” Awards 
Sun 19 St Paul’s Anglican Church service 9.30am 
Mon 20 9am Community Garden helpers meet 
Tue 21 Holbrook Business & Community Dev 
 Group AGM 6.30pm @ Holbrook Hotel 
 Holbrook Netball Club AGM 7pm 
Fri 24 OMNI Group meet 10am @ RS Club 
 Holbrook Public School’s Colour Fun Run 
Sat 25 Trevor Craig Triples Bowls 
Sun 26 Trevor Craig Triples Bowls 
 St Paul’s Anglican Church service 9.30am 
 Anglican Woomargama Service 11am 
Mon 27 9am Community Garden helpers meet 
Tues 28  Probus 11am & Xmas Lunch @ RS Club  
Thu 30 Nominations close for Holbrook Sporting 
 Complex Sports Achievement Awards 
 

December 2023 
Fri 1 “Battle of the Border” Carriage Driving 
 competition—Mullengandra 
Sat 2 “Battle of the Border” Carriage Driving 
 competition—Mullengandra 
Sun 3 “Battle of the Border” Carriage Driving 
 competition—Mullengandra 
 St Paul’s Anglican Church service 9.30am 

02 6036 3428 

 

Holbrook Landcare Network 

Annual General Meeting 

8.30am Thursday, 9
th

 November 2023  

at the Holbrook Landcare Office,  128 Albury St. 

Please contact the office  

if you wish to join the meeting via Zoom.  

We welcome all members’ attendance and input, and are 

actively seeking new nominations to the Board. 

If you can’t attend the meeting but would like another 

Holbrook Landcare member to represent you by proxy, 

please contact the office for a Proxy Form. 

To nominate for one of the Directors’ positions, please collect 

a Nomination Form from the office  

 

HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
 

For all your home maintenance 
Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, 

laundry, and reno’s. 
» No Job Too Small     

    

ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

Holbrook Sporting Complex AGM  
7.00pm Wednesday 8th November 2023  
Holbrook Sporting Complex - function building.  
All committee positions will be declared vacant 

on the night.  

Holbrook Australian Rules 
Football Club  

 

Annual General Meeting 
 

7:00pm Thursday 9th November  
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NOMINATIONS INVITED FOR ROTARY’S 
PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP AWARDS 

Employers or members of the public are 
welcome to nominate now. 

Closing date - Friday 17th November 2023. 
Nomination forms are available from: 

Rick Bull (ph) 0407 401 343 or  
Jenny Kane (ph) 0428 433 110.    

 

Awards will be presented on 
Australia Day 2024 in Holbrook. 

Sarah Finlay & Ross Wettenhall 
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic treatment * 
*Injury rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 
  

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Term 4 commences Mon 9th October 2023 

 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

  

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

 
 
 

 

PLUNKETT 
Robert Noel 

10.01.1931 ~ 26.10.2023 
Died peacefully with family by his side. 

Beloved husband of Margery (dec.); father of 
Simon, Celia, James, and Lionel; father-in-law to 

Elizabeth and Karen; brother of 
Joan, Wilfred (dec.), and Patricia; and grandfather of 

Nicholas, Holly, Jack, Lily, Olivia, 
Paige, Will, Isabella, Phoebe, and Harry. 

 

May he rest in peace and rise in glory. 
Funeral notice to follow. 

FESTINA LENTE 
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